October 16th, 2024 at 7:00 p.m., the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at the Orwell Township building for their regular monthly meeting with all members present.

The floor was open for public comment at 7:02 p.m. and immediately closed with no residents present.

The minutes of the last monthly meeting were read. Chad Cooley made a motion to accept the minutes as written. Jeff Robbins seconded the motion, John Strope made it unanimous, and the minutes were approved as written. The Treasurer's Report was reviewed. John Strope made a motion to accept it as written, Jeff Robbins seconded it, and Chad Cooley made it unanimous. The treasurer's report was approved as written.

Road Report:

Finished Bonin Rd., Dirt and Gravel Road Project. Mowed Road sides and filled pot holes throughout the month Graded ripples on the South Hill Rd.

Took Western Star to MR Dirt for a stop derate light, along with a yellow warning light John and Joe attended a two day, dirt and gravel road meeting to renew our certificate.

All bills on hand were paid.

Jeff Robbins made a motion to sign Resolution 2024-4, regarding the increase of the township auditor's compensation. Chad Cooley seconded that motion, John Strope made it unanimous, and the motion passed.

After a brief discussion on a broadband resolution, numerous questions evolved on how this resolution would affect our current communications ordinance, 2018-1. Jeff Robbins volunteered to contact the Progress Authority with these inquiries. This resolution remains pending at this time.

First Citizens Community Bank presented some account suggestions throughout the month to obtain a better interest rate. Mia Beebe will be contacting them with some additional questions about the account stipulations to see if these would be feasible.

Debbie Lane sign placement is still pending at this time.

Budget Prep Meeting will be held Wednesday, October 23rd.

Meeting adjourned, 8:20 p.m.

	Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer
Approved	